City of Haines Newsletter

March 2014
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens on Haines. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Hiring of Public Works Employee 
The City Council is in the process of hiring a new Public Works Employee. We hope to have this accomplished soon. 
Dog License

It is time to purchase 2014 dog licenses, the 2013 license expired December 31, 2013. Licenses can be purchased at the Haines City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed, the owner of unlicensed dog(s) can be subject to a fine. 
ATV License
In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased a the City Hall for $5.00.

Eastern Oregon Museum

The Eastern Oregon Museum is in need of a riding lawn mower to be used exclusively for the Museum yard. If you have one to donate, please call Viola Perkins at 541-519-5591.
Water System Improvements
The City was awarded a Community Development Block Grant for the Haines Water System Final Design in the amount of $618,000. These funds will be used for the design of the Haines Water System Improvements. This project will be done in stages, the first stage being the design. An additional grant will be applied for the construction phase. 
Union Pacific Railroad Grant

The City was also awarded a grant for $2,500 from the Union Pacific Railroad. The funds will be used to replace the sidewalk in the park and install solar lighting on the kiosk.
Renewal of Haines Landfill Solid Waste Disposal Site Permit
The DEQ proposes to renew the existing Solid Waste Disposal Permit for the Haines Landfill and is inviting public comment on the proposed action. During the comment period the public is invited to make comments related to specific conditions within the proposed permit.

To submit comments for the public record, send them by mail, fax or email:

Haines Landfill Comments c/o Liz Clark

Solid Waste Permits Coordinator
DEQ Eastern Region

400 E Scenic Dr., #307

The Dallas, OR  97058

Phone: 541-298-7255, ext. 221

Fax: 541-298-7330

Email: clark.liz@deq.state.or.us
Written Comments due: Friday, March 21, 2014, 5:00 pm.
Planning Commission, Landfill & Planning Committees
Volunteers are needed to serve on the Planning Commission. The Planning Commission oversees planning projects within the City. Volunteers are also needed for serve on the Landfill and Planning committees. The Landfill committee will be reviewing the Landfill fees and policies. The Planning committee will be reviewing the existing planning ordinances. Contact the City Office to volunteer.
Be a part of your City
I invite each and every one of you to come to the Council meetings to hear and see first hand what is happening in your City. There are a lot of rumors and the best way to deal with a rumor is to research the facts. What you hear at the store, bar or at church may or may not be the truth. Rumors that get out of hand make the jobs of your Council and City employees harder and more costly, so please do your part to seek the truth. The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, March 11, 2014 at 6:00 pm at the City Hall.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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